Lafayette Historic Preservation Board And Lafayette Urban Renewal Authority Special Meeting Minutes City Hall Council Chambers 1290 S. Public Road

March 12, 2013

Call to Order

Chair Sally Martin called the March 12, 2013 joint workshop of the Lafayette Urban Renewal Authority (LURA) and Historic Preservation Board to order at 7:04 p.m. in the City Hall Council Chambers at 1290 South Public Road, Lafayette, Colorado.

Workshop

Those present at the joint workshop were LURA Commissioners Graig Anspach, Chris Bosch, Jake Puzio, Jamie Ramos, and Chair Martin and Historic Preservation Board (HPB) Chair Rebecca Schwendler and HPB members Saundra Dowling, Nickolas Nimmer, Jessica Lowrey, Karen Lloyd, Eric Twitty and Robert Jencks.

Also present were Executive Director Gary Klaphake, Assistant LURA Executive Director Phillip Patterson, Planning Manager Karen Westover, and Downtown Coordinator Jenn Ooton.

Members of the two organizations and staff introduced themselves and then discussed ideas regarding heritage tourism and promoting Lafayette's history, including asking local businesses to incorporate more coal-related terminology and themes into businesses, identifying a building to restore in the downtown corridor, displaying historic artifacts in one or more visible locations and installing additional plaques in Old Town that explain portions of Lafayette's history. Additionally, members of staff and the HPB presented information about the survey that will be conducted on Simpson Street.

Chair Martin adjourned the workshop back into the regular meeting at 8:05pm

ATTEST:	CITY OF LAFAYETTE, COLORADO
Karen Westover, Liaison	Rebecca Schwendler, Chair
Historic Preservation Board	Historic Preservation Board